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TO THE HONORABLE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF BERRIEN COUNTY: Your
County Personnel and Human Services Committee respectfully recommends the adoption of the
following:

RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, the United Way of Southwest Michigan has identified nurse home visiting programs
as a strategy to address the target area of Education and Health in the 2022-2025 funding period;

and

WHEREAS, the Berrien County Health Department’s Nurse-Family Partnership home visiting
program has been a United Way Funded Partner since 2000 and seeks to continue this funded

partnership; and

WHEREAS, the Berrien County Health Department (BCHD) desires to contract with United Way
for the 2022-2025 Funding Cycle in order to continue providing the Nurse-Family Partnership
(NFP) program in Berrien County; and

WHEREAS, funding awarded for this grant agreement is in the amount of $95,000 annually (an
increase of $5,000 from the prior funding cycle) for NFP over a three-year grant period of July 1,
2022 to June 30, 2025 to support operational costs including staff time, travel expenses, and
necessary supplies; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Health endorses the approval of this funding agreement, pending
approval of Corporate Counsel.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HERE BY RESOLVED, that the Berrien County Board of
Commissioners authorizes the acceptance of this funding from the United Way of Southwest
Michigan and directs BCHD’s Acting Health Officer or designee to sign or execute the contract.

Resolution endorsed by the
BERRIEN COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH
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RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,
BERRIEN COUNTY PERSONNEL AND HUMAN
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